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the Riley family, who has endorsed the its contents. 

Address for Jim Smith  Wentworth Falls, NSW 2782.

Application. Warragamba Dam Raising number 551-8441. 

I strongly object to the proposal. The reasons are detailed in the following pages. 

Political donations. I have not made reportable political donations in the last two years. 

Biographical details for Jim Smith. 

I have been exploring the Burragorang Valley for over 40 years, mostly on foot, but also including 
about 10 days of car journeys and three days of boat travels with Burragorang Valley Aboriginal 
descendents, escorted by lake Burragorang catchment management staff. My first book on the 
Aboriginal people of the Burragorang Valley was published in 1991 (Aborigines of the Burragorang

Valley 1830-1960). This became part of a series of eight books on the history and culture of 
Gundungurra people, including detailed studies of their creation beliefs. I completed a Ph.D. thesis 
entitled 'Gundungurra Country' in 2008 which received a "Vice-Chancellors Commendation" for

outstanding research. My published books most relevant to the Burragorang Valley Aboriginal 
people are: Gungarlook. The Story of the Aboriginal Riley family of the Burragarang Valley, {written 
in association with former Burragorang Valley Aboriginal resident Ivy Brookman nee Riley) published 
in 2010, and The Aboriginal people of the Burragorang Valley. "If we left our Valley our hearts would

break", first edition 2016, second revised edition, 2017. I have published 37 articles on Aboriginal 
history and culture, nearly all of them relating to Gundungurra people, including 'Aboriginal voters in 
the BurragorangValley, New South Wales, 1869-1953', published in The Journal of the Royal

Australian Historical Society in December 2012. My most recent published article on the Burragorang 
Valley is 'Rock Art of the Burragorang Valley' published in Kelvin Knox and Eugene Stockton (eds), 
Aboriginal Heritage of the Blue Mountains, Recent Research and Reflections, Blue Mountain 
Education and Research Trust, 2019.

A general statement on the inadequacy of the environmental impact statement dealing with 

Aboriginal cultural heritage. 

The environmental impact statement sections relating to Aboriginal cultural heritage are most 
inadequate, misleading and disrespectful to the Aboriginal descendants of the Burragorang Valley 
community. I feel that it is hypocritical for the environmental impact statement to contain the 
wording: 

"We acknowledge the Traditional Owners of the many lands on which we live and work. We pay

respect to the First Nations Elders past and present and thank them for their continuing care of 
Country, culture and community." 

In my view the environmental impact statement Is an attempt to minimise the Aboriginal cultural 
significance of places in the Burragorang Valley which will be affected by the raising of Warragamba 
dam. It in no way reflects the idealistic sentiments of the above statement. I have been informed by 
several Aboriginal families that the "continuing care of Country, culture and community" by the 
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